Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting

Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, October 6, 2016 -12:45 pm 

 Minutes
1. Call to Order and Roll Call by Board Member, Jean Beerbower at 12:48 pm. Present were Board members:  Jean Beerbower, Mary Bush, Rose Rendler, and Diana Zimmerman, Town Council member Ryan Smith, and Librarian Carol Blix. Chair, Stephanie Leitz was unable to attend.
2. Approval of September 1, 2016 meeting notes was moved by Rose Rendler, seconded by Mary Bush, and passed by unanimous vote. Afterward, Diana Zimmerman moved that September vouchers would be approved, Rose seconded the motion and it was voted by all for approval.
3. Librarian Report – Carol reported that circulation was down to 954 in September from August’s 827.  The Eggbots are here from the Washington State Library. Links to surveys on the library’s public computer and Wi-fi usage, and Children’s programming are one the library’s website homepage. So are images of new books and DVDs. The preschool story time is continuing with more faithful attendance. I am setting up a CPR/AED class for library staff with Duncan Crookshank, and planning another one on emergency preparedness with Beau Renfro. Furniture and tech inventories, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on my to-do list. 
Old Business:

1. The Foundation reimbursed the library for children’s cards given this past year and funded an additional 12 cards to give out.

2. $3,000 from the county: Trevor Whitney gave a bid for power and internet effectiveness and public safety (tripping hazard). Diana moved that we accept the bid for $735.34 from Local Electric, Mary seconded it, and it was voted for approval.
3.  Project Outcome surveys on computer and Wi-fi use and Children’s programming will be finished October 21st.  
4. Waiting for More Power Tech’s Noah to send Carol an email to pass on to LCC for their tech to put a computer reset program on their computers in our library (#1-3). Carol should remind Noah about it.
5. There was no input yet from Jean Beerbower’s contact Joey Blalock on security camera possibilities. A CCTV system is being considered for the community center. A double CCTV system could have one channel for the community center and one for the library’s back door. Carol should talk to Duncan. She doesn’t think the library should pay for the Community Center’s security.
6. The bathroom sink has been secured to the wall better.

7. The fax machine has been used over half a dozen times in the last month. The fee should increase to $0.50 per page. 
New Business:
1. Trustee training. Rose Rendler reported a good (and individualized) session.
2. The Budget requests for 2017 have been submitted. Kerrie needed them on short notice.
3. Next meeting date – Thursday, November 3rd at the library, 12:45pm.

4. Other? 

Adjourn at 1:45pm.
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